EARL TWP SUPERVISORS – MEETING MINUTES JULY 20, 2023
Chairman Rick Kochel called to order the Earl Township Board of Supervisors meeting held on Thursday, July 20, 2023, at 7:32 a.m. The following were present: Supervisors: Rick Kochel, Tom Plitt, and Daniel Fox Others: Amanda Martin, Secretary, and Jay Stauffer, Roadmaster
Public Comment: Julie Bard Ziegler – 108 James Drive – President of Garden Spot Reserve HOA addressed the Board and stated the HOA is concerned and wants to make sure the turnover process between the HOA and the Developer of The Landings at Garden Spot is done properly since they will be maintaining the basin and MS4 long term. Julie presented the Board with paperwork regarding the HOAs concerns. 
New Business:
1. Mark Will and Scott Monger from Earl Township Partners, the Landings at Garden Spot Reserve Development, were present to review and discuss the Street Dedication at Garden Spot Reserve. Mark Will reviewed the items that have been completed and outstanding items that need to be completed to move forward with the Street Dedication. Rick Kochel requested a list of the outstanding street/road repairs that need to be completed before the Street Dedication can take place. Mark provided a list of the repairs and Rick noted that once the repairs are completed Jay Stauffer, Roadmaster, will make final approval of the repairs.

2. Rick made a motion to send Bond without Surety to Bill Cassidy, Earl Township Solicitor, to work out the legal verbiage with ELANCO Solicitor and present it to the Supervisors once completed for approval. Dan seconded, and all voted yes. 

Approval of Payables:

1. Dan made a motion to approve payables as presented. Tom seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 

The Board entered Executive Session to discuss personnel matters at 9:10 am.  

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am. 
Respectfully submitted:
Amanda Martin, Secretary 

